BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

COUNTY OF KITTITAS
STATE OF WASHINGTON

RESOLUTION NO. “0{0—/277

TO ADVERTISE A REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS FOR THE

GLADMAR EMBANKMENT.

WHEREAS: Gladmar embankment was severely damaged during the flooding event of

January 2009; and

WHEREAS: FEMA requires a process to complete the 8-Step Flood Plain Management
Process as required by Executive Order 11988 and in accordance with 44
Code of Federal Regulations Part 9, Floodplain Management Services; and

WHEREAS: Funding for this project will include 75% reimbursement from FEMA,
12.5% from EMD and 12.5% from local funds; and

WHEREAS: Construction is planned for 2011 once Consultant Selection and design is

completed.

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED the Kittitas County Board of County
Commissioners declares it be in the best interest of the public, and does
hereby authorize the Director of Public Works to Prepare and Advertise an
Request for Qualifications for the 8-Step Flood Plain Management Process
for the reconstruction of the Gladmar Embankment.

DATED this 7th day of December, 2010, at Ellensburg, Washington.

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
KITTITAS COUNTY, WASHINGTON

ewell, Vice-Chair

Alan Crankovich, Commissioner

lerk of the Béard
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Public Notice
Kittitas County, Ellenshurg WA

Kittitas County Public Works Department
Request for Proposal
Gladmar Park Embankment Repair Project

Kittitas County Public Works Department hereby announces a request for proposal (RFP) for professional
engineering and envirommental services associated with the Gladmar Park embankment repair project. Gladmar
Park is located near Thorpe and bordered by the Yakima River. The project generally includes repairs to the
existing embankment damaged during the January 2009 flooding event.

Consultant services required for the project will include completion of the 8-Step Flood Plain Management
Process as required by Executive Order 11988 and in accordance with 44 Code of Federal Regulations Part 9,
Floodpiain Management.

In addition to relevant qualifications presented in the RFP, submittals received vy Kittitas County Public Works
Department will be evaluated on the basis of completeness, available resources, local experience and practical
approach to the project. Intesviews will be conducted for consultants to present their submittals and, with the
RFP, shall constitute the basis for selection.

Interested parties are invited to contact Douglas P. D'Hondt, P.E., Kittitas County Engineer at (509) 962-7690
for additional information. The deadline for submission of proposals is January 4, 20171 at 4:00 p.m. PDT. Firms
qualifying for an interview will be contacted following review of all submittals. Disadvantaged and minerity
business enterprises are encouraged to respond.

Qualification documents may be submitted until 4:00pm January 4, 2011 to Kittitas County Public Works, 411
N. Ruby St, Ste 1, Ellensburg, WA. 98926.
More information is online at http://www.co.kittitas. wa.us/notices/.
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